


Chairman’s Message
Dear Friends,
Hope you are keeping well and safe.

Our residents’ daily lives are now returning to more normal 
times with the easing of  Covid-19 rules in Singapore.
They are so happy that weekly/monthly social activities at the 
Home, and outings, have resumed.
Visits by our professional counsellors to provide counselling sessions to them have 
also resumed.
We are glad to be busy with these activities. They help our residents cope with the 
risk of  social isolation they faced during the prolonged Covid-19 period.
But we are also busy with other work in the pipeline for the rest of  the year.
Our integrated IT system to support resident care, accounting and payroll will go 
live in June. Our residents’ communication system is planned for implementation 
in Q4.
We are working with the Ministry of  Social & Family Development to have crisis 
placement elderly persons referred to the Home for shelter and care.
We anticipate a continued increase in the number of  residents, with the easing 
of  Covid-19 rules. To help residents who cannot afford the revised fee at the new 
Home, we have established a Financial Aid Fund, funded by generous donors, to 
subsidize their fees so that no deserving elderly person will be denied admission 
for financial reason.
Thank you for partnering us to care for our needy elderly residents.
Yours Sincerely
Woon Wee Yim (Chairman)

亲爱的朋友们，

希望大家都平安安康。

随着我国大幅度放宽冠状病毒措施，老人居民的日
常生活也逐渐恢复正常。

对于能够恢复每周/每月的社交和郊游活动，居民
们都雀跃万分。我们专业辅导员所提供的辅导课程
也随之恢复运作。

复办活动虽然导致业务繁忙，但我们却非常高兴，
因为这些活动将能帮助我们的居民应付冠状病毒所
带的社交独立风险。

与此同时，我们也忙于下半年的其他重要事务。
当中的一些事项就包括，将居民护理、会计和工资
单集成的一体化科技系统将于 6 月正式上线，而
居民通信系统计划也将在第四季度实施。

我们也正在与社会与家庭发展部合作，将需要紧急
支援的老年人转介到圣约翰养老院。

随着对抗冠状病毒措施的放宽，我们预计居民人数
将有所增加。为了帮助那些无力支付新院费用的居
民，我们设立了一个由捐助者所资助的财政援助基
金。这不仅能帮忙补贴他们的费用，也能防止出现
老年人因经济因素而无法入住养老院的情况。

非常感谢大家给予我们老年居民的支持。

此致

云惟荫 (圣约翰养老院主席)
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